City Board Minutes 
The Humboldt City Board met in regular session on Monday, August 11th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Allen Schmeichel at 7:00 p.m.  Trustees present were Dawn Hahn, Jeff Kaufman, Leslie Ideker and Theresa Muth. 

The minutes of the July 23rd and the July 28th meetings were reviewed.  A motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Muth to approve the minutes.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all members voting yes.  

Items discussed in open discussion included the moving of dirt at the park land, surveying the property on Ford Street and the DOT Property, the results of the School Board meeting and forming a Ball Association.  

Sections one and two of the proposed revision to the Humboldt Ordinances were past out to the trustees.  Toby from SECOG will be present on August 25th, 2008 to go over the sections and make any suggested changes.  

Terry Tronson arrived at 7:15.  He is running for County Commissioner.  He introduced himself and explained his reason for running.  He is the only person running from outside the Sioux Falls city limits.  

The ad for the bar manager position will close on August 22nd, 2008.  

Vacation pay for the two employees who resigned was discussed. 

The purchase agreement will be drafted for the park land and a check issued for the purchase in the amount of $37,500.00.  The finance officer will finish the paper work this week. 

The replacement of the street lights on Main Street was discussed. The estimated cost of the project could be in excess of $50,000.00.  The bank was contacted for loan options and SECOG was contacted for available grants for the project. 

The utility bill on 121 N Washington Street was discussed. 

Applications for the Assistant Finance Officer position closed on Friday, August 8th, 2008.  Five people have applied for the position.  The board will interview the individuals on Tuesday, August 19th, 2008.  The finance officer will contact the candidates to set up an interview time.

The chip sealing of the street has been completed.  

The utility manager requested to have magnesium chloride applied to Ford and Washington Street for dust control.  The cost will be between $4300.00 to $4500.00. 

Vandalism at Pressler Park and the Fees Resolution were discussed. 

Chairman Schmeichel called the meeting into executive session at 9:00 p.m. to discuss personnel issues.  

Chairman Schmeichel reconvened the meeting at 9:10 p.m. 
Hiring a full time assistant utility manager was discussed.

The bills, financials and payroll were submitted for review.  A motion was made by Ideker and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the bills, financials and payroll.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all members voting yes. (e-mail attached) 

With no further business, a motion was made by Muth and seconded by Kaufman to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m. The motion carried. 

ATTEST:
KRISTIE ELLIS 



FINANCE OFFICER 

